ST FLORENCE COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

Meeting Minutes of St Florence Community Council 

7.30pm – Tuesday 04 November 2014
Councillors Present:
Cllrs Eardley,  D Evans; J Evans;
14/11/100 – Public Participation
No members of the public present

14/11/101 - Apologies
Cllr Buckmaster

Not present: S Hughes; R Hughes; County Councillor Kidney

14/11/102 – Declaration of Interest
None received

14/11/103 – Signing of the minutes of last meeting held 07 October 2014
The minutes were signed as a true and accurate record and signed by the Chair.  Proposed Cllr D Evans, Seconded Cllr J Evans
14/11/104 – Matters Arising
War Memorial – Cllr J Evans has cleaned the memorial ready for the service on 09 November.  The Clerk will also speak with Mr Alan Lesser to see if he can help find the information required.
14/11/105 – Planning Applications/Notifications
14/0389/PA – Erection of single storey orangery – Castle Park, The Ridgeway.  PERMISSION GRANTED.

14/0516/PA – Erection of Dwelling and car port – Morgans Terrace, St Florence.  PERMISSION REFUSED.
14/11/106 – BDO Update
All outstanding BDO returns were duly signed by the Chairperson and RFO and will now be returned to the BDO.  Proposed J Evans, Seconded D Evans.
The financial risk assessment will be discussed at the next meeting.  Agenda Item for Meeting 02 December
14/11/107 – Village & Village Hall Matters
Painting & Decorating:   The caretaker, Mr B Harries, will be happy to finish the painting and decorating under the umbrella of his maintenance company at a rate of £11.50 per hour.  Following a short discussion Councillors agreed that he complete (in the first instance) the outside windows and the skirting board in the main hall and the meeting room and also the kitchen area.    Proposed D Evans, Seconded J Evans  
TPO – Castle Lane and Bench Refurbishment:  As County Councillor Kidney was not present, this will be carried forward to the next meeting.
Land adjacent to Parsonage Flats:  The deeds and covenants appertaining to this area have been received from the Solicitors.  These will be copied and forwarded to Mr T. Roberts of The Sun Inn as requested.
Removal of Shrubs – Walkway to Parklands:  To be carried forward to next meeting.  Smart Gardens will be politely reminded to cut the shrubs back in this area as previously requested.  The flowering shrubs need to be pruned back very hard, and the larger bushes cut back from the edge of the pavement.  
14/11/108 – Correspondence Received
Please see Appendix A as circulated

The Clerks and Councils Direct magazine was passed to Cllr Eardley.

Pembrokeshire County Council –   Cllr Eardley and The Clerk attended a Cost Reduction Briefing on the 23 October at Haverfordwest County Hall.  Although cost reductions have already been put in place there will still be a shortfall of approximately £48 million over the next 4 years.  A copy of the presentation will be forwarded to each Councillor for information .  The Clerk has requested a breakdown of services that Pembrokeshire County Council provide in the village of St Florence.   Agenda item for next meeting

14/11/109 – Accounts and Finances
Appointment of Bankers.  The necessary paperwork has been completed and verified by the bank for Cllr J Evans.  
Bank Reconciliation – Please see Appendix B as circulated
Invoice for payment – Included in Appendix B as circulated
NEST Pension Scheme – Information has been received by Harris Basset.  Auto enrolment of staff is not set until 01.08.2017 and at present, all pay is below the level eligible for NEST to auto enrol.  Cllr Eardley proposed that NEST will not be contacted with regards to enrolment.  Seconded J Evans.
14/11/110 – County Councillors Report
In the absence of County Councillor Kidney, no report forthcoming.
14/11/111 – Items submitted by Councillors
Councillor Eardley brought to the meetings attention that an accident  took place within the Village Hall with one of the 'original' chairs in that it collapsed whilst being sat on by a member of the WI.  The weakness is thought to have taken place due to them being stacked when they are not intended to do so.  They have now all been removed from the hall and will not be used again.  Due to financial restrictions we are not in a position to purchase new chairs at present.  Cllr Eardley proposed that the Clerk contact various local businesses to see if they are in a position to help financially towards new chairs.  This will include the Village Hall Association.  Seconded D Evans.  
Cllr D Evans mentioned that the hedge outside the village hall needs cutting.  The Clerk will contact Mr Hillier and Gareth Day for a quote.  The most comparable quote will then be asked to carry out the work.
14/11/112 – Date of Next Meeting
This will take place on Tuesday 02 December. 7.30pm at St Florence Village Hall.
